Announcing Staff Changes at NCCP 

With much gratitude for her valuable contributions and ongoing commitment to our work, we would like to announce that Heather Koball will be stepping down as NCCP’s co-director, and transitioning to Senior Fellow at NCCP, beginning July 1, 2022.  Heather’s work leading the center’s Family Economic Security (FES) team has helped advance policies that support the well-being of children in immigrant families, low-income families, and individuals with disabilities.  Many strands of this work will continue through ongoing projects of the FES team, and with Heather’s support as a Senior Fellow. Heather’s leadership has been highly valued by NCCP staff and her colleagues at Bank Street’s Graduate School of Education.  We look forward to continued collaboration with Heather in her new role.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sheila Smith will become NCCP’s director, and continue to lead the Center’s early childhood research and policy initiatives, including work to promote policies and programs that support parent well-being and young children’s social-emotional and early literacy development.  She has the support of a talented group of researchers across NCCP’s early childhood and family economic support teams.  Together, NCCP staff benefit from a wide range of partnerships with researchers across the country and at Bank Street, and with advocates, policymakers, and stakeholders who work to improve the lives of low-income children and families in the US.  

We also welcome two senior research affiliates to NCCP, Dr. Jessica Charles, Senior Director of Research, Effectiveness, and Innovation in Bank Street’s Graduate School of Education; and Dr. Mark Nagasawa, Director of the Straus Center at Bank Street.  NCCP staff look forward to collaborating with these researchers who bring valuable perspectives on approaches to  learning about effective school, early care and education and community supports for children and families experiencing economic hardship.

Thank you for your interest in NCCP’s work and in policies that can reduce child poverty and help families promote children’s well-being, health, and success. 

Sheila Smith, Ph.D. 
Heather Koball, Ph.D.
